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Baltonsborough Parish Council Meeting

Thursday 2 October 2008

7.30 pm – Village Hall

M I N U T E S

Present:  
Christine Fox (Vice-Chair), Jackie Buckle, Steve Everitt, Shirley Slade, Jane Horton

and Carolyn Young.



Cllr Ken Maddock (MDC & SCC), Linda Stevens (Parish Clerk).

Apologies:
Kevin Sherrard (Chair) and John Reynolds.

	Item
	Details
	Action to be taken by



	1
	Minutes of meeting (4 September 2008)

Item 2 ‘stays’ amended to ‘splays’.

Item 5 (5.3) ‘desired’ amended to ‘offered’.  On a concrete plinth added to end of first sentence.

Item 5 (5.4) Amount of £40.00 was amended to read £16.50 for wreath and £23.50 for donation.

Item 8 (8.3) Last sentence changed to read ‘It was bought by the village community as a village amenity and there was some argument as to the accessibility by all residents including dog walkers.

Amendments were initialled and minutes approved and signed by the Vice-Chairman.

The meeting was adjourned.


	

	2
	Contributions and questions from the public

Mrs Marshall asked if a letter she had given to the Council was to be discussed at another point during the meeting.  The Vice-Chairman answered that it would be discussed during item 4.

No further contributions or questions to record.

	

	3
	The meeting re convened.

Actions arising from minutes (4 September 2008)

3.1  Chairman to write to MDC re housing.  To ask the number of units and if priority could be given to the elderly.

Action:  Chairman – Ongoing.  to be carried forward to next meeting (06.11.08).

3.2 J Reynolds to investigate refurbish/provision of benches.

Action:  J Reynolds – Ongoing.  To be carried forward to next meeting (06.11.08).

3.3 Chairman to arrange ditch clearance.

Action:  Chairman – Ongoing.  To be carried forward to next meeting (06.11.08).


	KS

JR

KS



	4
	Planning matters
4.1 120327/001 – Land adjacent to Northfields Nursery, Ham Street
This was a controversial planning application and there were many concerns.  Twelve objections had been logged on the MDC website and two letters in support.  These two letters had been sent from individuals who lived outside of the village.  Mrs Marshall had provided a copy of her solicitors letter which the Council found helpful and were appreciative.  The application failed on several planning points.  Jackie Buckle proposed refusal of permission, Steve Everitt seconded.  There was a unanimous vote (6) to recommend refusal.  Clerk to inform MDC of Council’s decision stating 5 planning objections and 3 observations.

Action:  Clerk to inform MDC of Council’s decision.
The meeting was adjourned.

Mrs Marshall discussed the letter further.  Vice-Chair explained that the Parish Council can only object on matters relating to planning policy and it was suggested that Mrs Marshall send her letter to Mendip District Council.

The meeting re convened.

Cllr Ken Maddock arrived at 8.10 pm.  

The meeting was adjourned allowing Mrs Marshall to express her concerns to Cllr Maddock.

The meeting re convened.

4.1  101452/018 – Fernleigh Farm, Muchelney Road – Proposed stable block.

         Access was unclear and confusing.  It was confirmed that properties in close proximity had

       been consulted, but were not listed in application pack.  Vice-Chairman explained the 

       confusion that two planning applications had been put together, one had been withdrawn 

       the other still stood.  It was noted that there had been an absence of formal site notices 

      and that the Vice-Chairman had spent 38 minutes on the telephone waiting to get through 

      to the duty planning officer.  During this process she spoke to the Chief Executive’s PA who

      was most unhelpful and rude. Shirley Slade proposed approval, Christine Fox seconded. 

      5 voted in favour, 1 absteined.  

Action:  Clerk to inform MDC of Council’s decision and inform lack of formal site notices.

4.2  4.2  120533/000 – 15 Mill Leat – Erection of conservatory to rear.

4.3         MDC had informed the Parish Council that planning permission had been granted.

Action:  No further action required – Closed.

4.2  043014/009 – The Manse, Ham Street – Conversion and extension. 

       MDC had informed the Parish Council that planning permission had been granted.

Action:  No further action required – Closed.

	Clerk

Clerk

	5

6
	Financial items

5.1 Cheques for signature.

Room hire to VH & PFT for 2 October 2008 - £11.00 – Agreed.

RBL – Wreath (£16.50) and donation (£23.50) = £40.00 – Agreed.

Footpath clearance (M Underdown) - £99.36 – Agreed.

Action:  Clerk to distribute cheques.

5.2 Clerk to progress change of bank accounts to ‘Local Authority’ type.

Ongoing – Clerk said this was proving to be a slow process.  Clerk requested 2 signatures confirming that she had replaced M Underdown as Clerk and authorising the bank to send future correspondence to her.

Action:  Clerk to progress further and send letter of authorisation re correspondence.

County Council Report

Cllr Maddock had received a quote from Rob Hallet of £485.00 for the clearing and spraying of footway WS1/14 and two quotes for the planting of spring bulbs - £165.00 and £285.00.  Cllr Maddock agreed to fund and was happy to go ahead and order.   The decision to go ahead was deferred to item 12.

Pot holes in the village are evident.  Cllr Maddock explained the criteria for pot holes to be repaired and gave written details to Jackie Buckle.  All Councillors to bring details to the next meeting (06.11.08) of pot holes that need attention.  Contact to be made with Somerset County Council 0845 3459155 who will issue a reference no.  Contact can then be made with Neil Corp.

Action:  All Councillors to provide details of pot holes needing repair at next meeting (06.11.08).

There was outstanding works to be done with regards to highway markings.  Andrew Turner is the highways manager.  Vice-Chairman to speak with Jeff Bunting.

Action:  Vice-Chairman to contact Jeff Bunting


	Clerk

Clerk

All Cllrs

KF

	7
	District Council Report

Nothing to report.  
	

	8
	Village Hall and Playing Field Trust

Jackie Buckle reported that Gerald Doble will be erecting a £2000.00 fence along with new notices indicating dogs not welcome.  

A quote had been received of £45,000.00 for a hard play area.  

A successful caravan rally took place, bad weather meant caravans had to use the car park.

A Yoga class had started on a Thursday evening.

8.1  Clerk had received a response to the Council’s letter dated 22.09.08. which was read.  More clarification was required as to what the Parish Council required.  Vice-Chairman/Chair to respond.

Action:  Vice-Chairman/Chairman to respond to VH & PFT

8.2  The Chairman had been informed of the Village Hall & Playing Field Trust’s plans by Nick Horton who also told him Tim Bussell is leading the investigation of the hard play area.

Action:  Chairman – Ongoing.  Discussions with the Village Hall & Playing Field Trust.


	CF

KS

	9
	Website

Nothing to report


	

	10
	Play park

10.1  An informal working party was still required.  

Action:  Chairman – Ongoing.  To establish a working party.

Chairman to obtain the ‘Inspector’s Report’ in order to clarify exactly what could be repaired, renewed etc from John Reynolds.
Action:  Chairman – Ongoing.  To obtain ‘Inspector’s Report from John Reynolds.
	KS

CF



	11
	11.1  Clerk had written a letter dated 22.09.08 to Gooding Bartlett and Weelen.  Chairman had spoken with Mr Casey and will report to the Council at next meeting (06.11.08.).

Action:  Chairman - Ongoing.  To update at next meeting 06.11.08.

11.2  Maintenance work on the Memorial.

In response to the Clerk’s letter dated 22.09.08 suggesting that the Parish Council share costs 50/50, Martyn Underdown’s letter of response was that the Parish Council owns the site and is responsible for its upkeep.  Clerk to discuss with the Chairman.  Colin McNamee to be congratulated on the sterling work that he has done, and is, continuing to do.

Action:  Clerk to respond as above.


	KS

Clerk

	12
	Items from the Councillors

Steven Selway had visited Carolyn Young regarding footpath and electric fence in Mr Casey’s field.  Nothing was resolved and Vice-Chairman will try to speak to Steve Selway.

Action:  Vice-Chairman –  To discuss fencing with Steve Selby.

Jackie Buckle said that having held a Parish ‘Clean Up’ the play park had scheduled a ‘Clean Up’ on Saturday 4 October 2008.  It was suggested that a quote be obtained from Rob Hallet for clearance of the ditch in play park.  As the Chairman was absent it would be an agenda item at the next meeting. 

Action:  Clearance of the ditch to be an agenda item next meeting 06.11.08. 

Jackie Buckle highlighted the need for Church Lane (area between the Post Office and Farrant Close) to be street cleaned due to debris.  Clerk to report to Mendip District Council.

Action:  Clerk to report to Mendip District Council

Vice-Chairman confirmed that Mrs Watson was the owner of the land and had given permission for the work and planting of bulbs to take place.  In the past Mrs Watson had experienced some problems with the misuse of the footpath and Mendip District Council had allowed Mrs Watson to erect a fence.  Vice-Chairman requested that Cllr Maddock ask the contractor (Rob Hallet) to keep Mrs Watson informed.

Action:  Cllr Maddock to request that Rob Hallet keep Mrs Watson in the picture.

Spring bulbs deferred from item 6 – It was agreed to order spring bulbs to the value of £285.00

Action:  Cllr Maddock to order bulbs
	CF

Clerk

Clerk

Cllr Maddock

Cllr Maddock



	13
	Information items from the Clerk

13.1 BT phone box.  The Chairman had formerly objected to the removal of the phone box.  BT did not consult with BaltonsboroughParish Council.  They did consult Mendip District Council and Ros Wilkins had objected strongly to the removal, however, BT consulted a second time, but did not take into account the objections received the first time around.  BT are now in the process of removal.  BT responded saying that 160 calls had been made during the year and it did not warrant the £1500.00 being spent on it to maintain it.  Two options were given:

i.   The Parish Council adopt without a telephone for £1.00.

ii.  The facility be sponsored @ £500.00 per year (telephone to remain).

Jackie Buckle would be prepared to raise funds.  Christine Fox proposed that the sponsorship option be investigated and Jackie Buckle seconded.

Action:  Chairman – To investigate the options.

13.2  Gatehouse development.  Chairman contacted the PCSO with regard to the traffic issues who consequently spoke to the owner and developer who agreed to make an effort to ease the situation.

Action:  No further action required.

13.3  Local Council’s AGM.  Clerk reported that after consultation with the Vice-Chairman and Peter Lacey (SALC) it was agreed that the Clerk forgo the AGM and attend two training sessions for new clerks.  This would be more beneficial.  Cllr Maddock did attend the AGM.

Action:  Clerk – To attend clerk training in Edington on 20 and 27 October 2008.


	KS

Clerk

	14
	Date, time and place of next meeting

Proposal is for 6 November 2008, 7.30 pm at the Village Hall.

There being no further business the meeting closed at 9.37 pm


	


These minutes were signed by Shirley Slade, Councillor (elected as Chair for the evening) of Baltonsborough Parish Council on 30th October 2008 in the absence of both Kevin Sherrard, Chair and Christine Fox, Vice-Chair as being a true record.
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